
CCC 60 Board Meeting 

 

June 23, 2020 

 

Attendees: David Grant, Marc Bouchard, Bernie Scobie, Hugh Thorne, Rejean D’Aoust, and 

Nadia Freeman; Laura Llayachi & Zeinab Ruscica (for financial update); Justin Tudor (Keller)   

Apologies: 

 

Agenda:  

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum  

2. Approval of agenda 

3. Approval of minutes of the Board of Directors  

4. Items arising from minutes of last meeting  

5. Ratification of decisions made between meeting 

6. Manager’s report 

7. Monthly financial report  

8. Items for discussion  

9. Items for Board information  

10. Other Business  

11. Status Certificate Review  

12. Notice of next meeting and adjournment  

 

Minutes: 
 

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum  

● DG welcomed attendees and announced quorum. The meeting was opened at 

6pm.nd opened the meeting 6:05pm 
2. Approval of agenda 

● DG asked if anyone had items to add to the agenda for the meeting, adding. 
An item was added for discussing the re-opening of the pool. 

3. Approval of minutes of the Board of Directors  

● Approval of the minutes from the last monthly meeting was proposed by MB 
and seconded by DG, the minutes were approved.  

4. Items arising from minutes of last meeting 

● All action items from the minutes were completed. DG asked for confirmation 

that the A/R updates and corrections action item had been dealt with. BS advised 

the meeting that there was still a balance discrepancy relating to unit 204, and LL 

advised that they were still tidying up on unit 904. Action: BS and LL to look at 

unit 204 balance 
5. Ratification of decisions made between meeting 

● All the board decisions made since the last meeting were ratified: 
i. Balcony wall coating contract for $12,600 

ii. Form 15 notice for RFS update to owners. DG noted that the form had 

been issued without the requested commencement date as he had 

requested. 
iii. OMS quote for ceiling repairs relating to water damage ratified 



iv. Sign off on Financial Audit report for last fiscal  
6. Manager’s report 

● Retaining wall - RDA introduced JT from Keller and asked him to present the 
report into the subsoil analysis tests carried out on the retaining wall in the 
rear car park. JT provided a brief background on Keller’s involvement with 
this issue and informed the meeting on the main findings of the analysis. The 
subsoil under portions of the retaining wall is made up of fill material of 
which the bearing capacity is considered to be nil (cannot be quantified due 
to its very poor quality), and in some areas there is no support at all. The 
short section of the retaining wall is resting on the outside wall of the garage 
structure, but the larger section rests on this fill material. The report 
recommended three options, all of which would entail a rebuilding, not 
repairing of the walls. JT advised the meeting that a realistic estimate for this 
would be in the order of $250,000. In summary, JT closed his report by 
advising that the retaining wall was not in imminent danger of collapse, but 
that the risk was growing. HT suggested that the situation could be relieved 
somewhat if the portions of the wall above grade were removed, lessening 
the overall weight of the structure. BS added to the discussion by asking if 
any replacement walls would have to be exactly the same height, or could be 
built up to grade and some fencing or barrier used for the rest.  JT advised 
the meeting that he could not recommend demolishing the above grade 
portion of the wall as a repair approach due to the condition of the subsoil 
and further advised that in his opinion no qualified engineer would support 
such an action. He did say that any new wall could be built up to grade and 
barriers used for the above grade portion and could be considered when the 
design work was done. A discussion took place on the other work planned for 
that area and the options for combining the work to optimise costs and 
minimise impact. JT informed the meeting that he had just sent out the actual 
copy of the Gemtec report on which his report was based. MB asked JT about 
the recommended additional assessment as a next step, and JT responded 
that the proposed borehole program to investigate behind the retaining wall 
does not need to be completed now, and it would be best to have it occur 
concurrently with and as a function of  the design.  JT proposed to set aside 
$8K for the additional assessment. DG thanked JT for his report and proposed 
that the board take some time to review the reports and recommendations 
before further discussing next steps. The other board members agreed. 

● Pool Main Drain - RDA reported that he was hoping to be onsite later this 
week or early next to meet up with Phil from Poolworks to examine the 
pump as a potential source of the air infiltration to the pool (as per BS 
suggestion). The options that were previously presented to the board to 
address this issue were still in play but no action would be taken until he had 
verified that the issue was not related to the pump. BS asked if he could 
attend the meeting as well. Action: RDA to schedule the onsite inspection 
and include BS. 

● Pool Door - The meeting discussed the communication from the board to 
CIPM regarding their dissatisfaction with the quality of the door provided 



and of the installation itself, and their desire to cancel the contract and seek 
another supplier. DG asked CIPM what their advice would be on next steps 
and how best to act on this issue. RDA advised the meeting that we should 
offer the contractor an opportunity to remediate the issues raised by the 
board. DG indicated that based on the situation to date and the responses to 
the issues raised he had little trust in the contractor meeting the board’s 
requirements. RDA asked if the board could provide written statements from 
the alternate contractor we had spoken to as their approach to a standard 
installation and sizing. HT objected to this suggestion by NF that CIPM reach 
out to the contractor and engineer immediately and proposed that a proper 
set of documentation be pulled together first. This proposal was accepted 
and it was agreed to seek two quotes from alternate contractors with details 
on the sizing and installation included. It was subsequently agreed that BS 
would follow up with the contractor that he had contacted to arrange for a 
formal quote, RDA would do likewise for one of the contractors that CIPM 
had used on other jobs in the past. It was also agreed that CIPM should pull 
the Keller billing file and review for any billings related to the pool to see if 
we could get more details on the order placed with the contractor. 
Action: BS and RDA to obtain quotes with sizing and installation details for 
replacing the Pool door.  
Action: RDA to review Keller file 
DG mentioned that he had come across some details on the door 
specifications as provided by JT (Keller) in a past management report and 
would try to find them and distribute them to the others.  
Action: DG 
HT asked RDA if an invoice from the contractor had been received yet, and BS 
asked if anything had been done yet about the replacement of the defective 
glass.  RDA advised the meeting that no invoice had yet been received, and 
that the contractor had mentioned a possible 12 week lead time on the new 
glass. This was deemed a further issue by the board and unacceptable in the 
face of the delays already encountered. RDA was advised not to allow any 
further work to be done by the contractor, and to defer submission and 
payment of any invoices received. 
Action : RDA 

7. Monthly financial report  

● HT asked LL for a status update on the questions he had sent to Rejean and 
the documents he had requested. LL advised that the finance team had 
answered the questions and passed it along to Rejean to complete before 
issuing the response. RDA confirmed that the action was with him and that 
he hoped to complete it by Wednesday and respond. HT advised the CIPM 
team that he needed all of the questions answered and all of the documents 
provided in the one response, and not individually, stressing that this was 
more important than providing a response by Wednesday. HT advised RDA 
to take the time needed to provide a complete response. 
Action : RDA to respond to HT when all answers and documents are 
available. 



8. Items for discussion  

● Maurice – RDA reported that CIPM is following up on the request to put in 
place a new work contract for Maurice following his proposal about 
continuing to work on a part time basis and with revised responsibilities. 
CIPM hope to have a draft contract available, based on Ontario labour laws 
and CIPM standard employment contracts for Friday of this week.  DG asked 
RDA to include details on how CIPM proposed to cover the days that Mauice 
would no longer be working, highlighting the current balcony work as an 
example where a property management presence was required 5 days a 
week.  
Action: RDA to provide new draft contract based on Maurice’s request, and 
details on CIPM response for onsite support on the days that Maurice was not 
working. 

● AGM and Audit - NF spoke about the options for holding a virtual online AGM 
that had been provided to DG earlier. HT mentioned that Zoom had required 
him to download an app to his PC which he believed would not be 
appropriate given the owner demographics at 333 Chapel. NF advised that 
Zoom or Google were options, DG proposed the technology platform could be 
selected later, and asked the meeting to think about setting a date. The 
meeting agreed to set a date far enough in the future that it would be past the 
peak holiday period, and possibly beyond the current lockdown on large 
groups meeting up. NF reported that she was seeing a lot of the older owners 
still unwilling to meet physically and advised that a virtual AGM was more 
likely. HT suggested holding a series of test meetings with owners to 
accustom them to using the technology, also pointing out that the official 
number of owners registered for electronic communications instead of paper 
was disappointingly low at 15 units.  RDA mentioned that he had email 
addresses for most owners anyway. DG advised the meeting that he would 
like to see CIPM be more proactive in this area, even if it was an additional 
cost, but that owners should be contacted and asked to register and assisted 
in the process.  The meeting agreed to set the date as Thursday 10th 
September. DG asked RDA to send him the previous AGM package so that the 
board could work on amending and updating the content for this AGM.  
Action: RDA 
NF asked about adding a bylaw to the Condo regulations to permit virtual 
meetings, providing costs for having them drawn up and then added once 
approved by owners ($300 + $300). The board agreed to have this added to 
the AGM agenda as an item for owners to vote on. 
Action: NF to reach out to Nancy Houle to draft the new bylaw. 
but asked by the board to move forward and start to look at scheduling the 
AGM.  

● Budget 2021 - RDA advised the board that he had begun work on the budget 
for next fiscal. It would need several changes to accommodate the possible 
change in the superintendent’s work responsibilities and other related areas. 
HT offered assistance to CIPM and RDA agreed to reach out as needed. It was 



noted that the budget would probably come out around the same time as the 
AGM.  

● Pool reopening - DG asked if CIPM had seen any updated guidance from the 
province or the City of Ottawa on protocols for reopening of public pools. 
RDA advised the board that some guidance had been received and that CIPM 
were already working on a set of draft protocols to follow for the pool. The 
first step to re-opening will be to submit the form to the City and schedule a 
visit by the inspector. HT recommended this be done now to avoid a lengthy 
wait while the city addressed it’s backlog. The board agreed to this 
recommendation. It was also noted by NF that as yet no pools had opened up 
in any other Condo, or any city owned and operated pools. The board 
suggested that the pool could open without opening the exercise room or the 
changerooms (owners would need to shower in their units prior to using the 
pool).  In addition, CIPM also suggested that access to the pool could be by 
registration only, to be managed by the pool committee,, and the board 
agreed this was a reasonable approach. 
Action RDA to submit the form to the city to get in the queue. 
DG asked BS and HT to socialise this decision with the pool committee as 
their assistance would be required in enacting and enforcing any protocols 
put in place. 

9. Items for Board information 

● n/a 

10. Other Business  

● MB advised the meeting that he had been approached by Kelly Masterson with an 

offer of assistance on any of the work we had planned for this year. MB had 

advised Kelly that the best way to help would be to stand for board membership 

for the currently vacant spot. 

11. Status Certificate Review  

● n/a 

12. Notice of next meeting and adjournment  

● Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 21st, at 6pm (Google meeting 
unless Onatrio revises public gatherings protocols). 

● A motion to adjourn was proposed by DG and seconded by MB, the meeting 
was formally adjourned at 7:40pm. 


